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Community Engagement Meeting 
 

Wednesday, January 24 
6:00 - 7:30 p.m. 

Lisbon Elementary School Multipurpose Room 
 
 The meeting opened with welcome and Introductions by Glenda Golobay, Principal, of the School 

of Engineering and Sciences.  In attendance were: 
 
 Max Medina, WLC Architects 
 William West, Assistant Superintendent, Facilities, SCUSD 
 Dave Taxara, Project Manager, SCUSD 
 Dwayne Gray, Regents Developers 
 Chris Flores, Congresswoman Matui’s Office 
 Patricia Clark, Office of Council Member Robbie Waters 
 Lois Ross, Sacramento Library Authority 
 Bethany Carter, Interim Office Manager/Registrar of SES 

 
 Information and requests for participation in the Pocket Library Survey was brought forth by Pat 

Clark and Lois Ross.  Surveys were made available at the meeting with on-line access available 
@www.saclibrary.org.  Community members were encouraged to complete the application on site 
but given the option of on-line access with a deadline of February 20, 2007, for consideration of 
their input. 

 
 The meeting proceeded with Glenda updating the community on the progress of recruitment 

efforts (i.e., cards, brochures, site visits, etc.), supplemental funding sources (grants and 
commitments of monetary support from partners), and an appeal for subcommittee participation. 
The Open Enrollment deadlines and opportunities were also discussed.  The community was 
advised that we are still accepting enrollment for 9th grade students by calling and visiting our 
office. If you signed up for subcommittees– we will start meeting  

 
 The floor was opened for Bill West to present his Interim Campus Progress Report at which time 

he disclosed that there was nothing concrete to report pending further Board review and approval 
at the upcoming February 15 meeting.  An invitation to attend the meeting was extended to the 
community.  Bill introduced the lead architect, Max Medina, at which time Max took the floor and 
presented a detailed, in-depth discussion and review of the most current site plan which he states 
meets almost all of the needs of all stakeholders.  As there were no questions, Bill West 
relinquished the Floor, opening the meeting for questions.  
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QUESTION ANSWER 

 Why is there no web site? 
 

 Glenda:  We are working on that and, hopefully, 
we’ll have something in place pretty soon. 

 Will the School be completed by the second 
year? 

 Bill West: Hopefully; We are looking at a 2-year 
build time 

 When will the temporary location of the  
school site be decided? 

 Bill West: This will be discussed at the February 
15th Board meeting.  Everyone is welcome to attend 
this meeting. 

 Is this one project or is it being split between  
the City and SCUSD? 

 One will not hold up another? 

 Bill West: The City is authorized to build the 
Library to keep costs down.. 

 Things are looking positive – we have a principal, 
site and some teachers  

 Are you looking at ’09 for the completion of  
 the project? 

 Dave Taxara: Yes; July or September of ‘09 

 Bill West:  Any other questions?  (None)   If there are no other questions or comments, about 
the interim site, I have to leave for another 
engagement and will leave you in the hands of the 
Principal, Mrs. Golobay, Dave Taxara and Max 
Medina who will be able to address any other 
questions you might have. 

 Glenda:  Please make sure that Bethany has your contact information for future reference.  
Conversation ensured about the curriculum, brochure; Space Camp and some of the other projects the 
students will be working on  

 Is there funding for the Lab?  Glenda:  Yes, and Max has found portable 
everything.  We want to be sure that anything we 
purchase can be transferred to our permanent site. 
We will have lab facilities and all safety features 
will be in place. 

 What grades are you beginning with?  I have 
a 7th grader… 

 Glenda: We are enrolling 7th and 9th graders, but 
Lab work will start in the 9th grade. 

 When will you get your teachers? 
 

 Glenda: Teachers are based on the number of 
students; we will be meeting to discuss this next 
week when we should have a better idea of the 
number of students that enrolled through Open 
Enrollment. 

 Will your teachers be hired by summer?   Glenda: They will be hired by then.   
 Pat Clark: Any Library-specific questions; since Lois is here?  
 Lois Ross:  Any Library questions? 
 What kind of services will be provided 

through this particular Library?  
 That’s why we created this survey and are asking 

for you input.  We need you to tell us what you 
need.  We will be working with SCUSD for 
resources for students because there is a Joint Use 
Agreement and we will be forming a focus group to 
take a look at demographics, etc. as a guide for what 
we need for this branch. 



 
 Pat Clark:  We are looking for a couple of adults, not affiliated with the Friends of the Library, who are 

active in the community; a couple of teens, a teacher (in the community); 5 or 6 non-members of the 
Friends of the Library Group to serve as our focus team.  

 How much time is required for participation?   Lois Ross:  We usually meet once a month (format 
of the meetings explained). 

 Are the meetings held in the evenings or on 
week nights…? 

 Afternoons – Community meeting in the evening 
with focus groups; Work group meetings are in the 
afternoon meeting at schools at various times in the 
afternoon. 

 Where else is there a Joint Use Library?  Lois Ross:  Franklin HS (EGUSD) and they’re 
building in a 23,000 sq. foot facility in North 
Natomas. 

 What’s the difference in a Joint Use and 
stand-alone library? 

 Not only will this facility be open to the general 
public, but it will focus on the curriculum provided 
at this particular school.   

 Will you be able to block access to 
inappropriate sites with the wireless access? 

 Everything will be filtered for ages 17 and under; 
even for wireless access. 

 Will the campus be wireless?  Yes, and filtered also. 
 Will you rent space for private functions?  We will not rent space; it will be a free, public 

service. 
 Will the community have equal access to the 

Library? 
 Yes; no preference will be given to occupants; there 

will be equal access as this is a community library. 
 Will we be GREEN (LEED) Certified?  Yes; that’s a given. 
 Will the School be also?  Dave Taxara:  Pretty much; as much as possible; i.e., 

lights, heat, etc. 
 Max Medina:  Like Health Professions HS 

 With a 2009 start date, will you be in line 
with the school (the Library)? 

 Lois Ross:  We’re working on it, and feel confident 
it will all come together around the same time. 

 Will the temporary building be portables?  Glenda:  No, we’re trying to avoid the costs and are 
looking at existing sites as a practical answer. 

 Dave Taxara:  The permanent site will be modeled 
after Health Professions HS. 

 Will the building have computer and science 
labs? 

 Glenda:  Yes; we’re currently working on our wish 
list with others. 

 Will there be a multi-purpose room like this?  Glenda:  Yes 
 Dave Taxara:  It will be a little larger with a full 

kitchen. 
 Will it follow the Health Professions model 

with a full basketball court, etc.? 
 Glenda:  Yes; it’s a shared concept. 

 Will there be the same number of lab-type 
classrooms? 

 Glenda:  There may be additional ones.  We have a 
grant from Los Rios to build a 100K lab and will 
have a District contribution also. 

 Max Medina:  There will be a total of 18 teaching 
spaces; the lab is pretty large for the size of the 
campus. 

 Will there be more space because there will 
not be a library? 

 Glenda:  Yes 

 If you are enrolling 250 students this year 
(125 each - 7th and 9th) how do you figure the 
enrollment will not exceed 500 when fully 

 Glenda:  There’s usually an 18% mobility rate – 
movement- we will probably have to adjust the 
numbers in some grades.  We’ll probably have some 



populated? wiggle room; we won’t kick students out if we have 
a little more; say 550.   

 The meeting was opened for questions and general conversation ensured regarding the open enrollment 
process and our school web site (a great community serviced to get it published).  
 

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm by Glenda Golobay. 
 

 
 


